
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  
 

TAKE NOTICE that the City of Jersey City has filed a request with the New Jersey 
Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, proposing to divert 
34.25 X 86 Ft. (Irregular) (Block 29, Lot 1896) of McGinley Square Park.  As 
compensation for the proposed diversion, the City proposes to dedicate as park land 4 
Acres on Reservoir 3 (Block 835, Lot S). 
 
Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-26.8(a),  a hearing to obtain public comment on this request 
will be held in Anna Cucci Memorial Chambers at City Hall, 280 Grove St., Jersey City, 
New Jersey 07302 on April 28, 2009 at 6:30pm. 
 
All information submitted by the City to the Green Acres Program in support of this 
requested diversion of parkland is available for public inspection at the Office of the City 
Clerk located in City Hall, 280 Grove St., Jersey City, New Jersey 07302. 
 
Written comments on the diversion request may be directed to the Clerk of the City of 
Jersey City at 280 Grove St., Jersey City, New Jersey 07302.  Please send a copy of any 
comments submitted on this request to the New Jersey Department of Environmental 
Protection, Green Acres Program, Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship, P.O. Box 
412, Trenton, NJ 08625-0412.  Public comment on this diversion request will be accepted 
during the public hearing or until May 15, 2009. 
 
 
 


